
 

   

NEWS 
      PO Box 3561     El Paso, TX   79923-3561     www.kint98.com 

  

       Charles Young 

    FCC Commissioner Mignon Clyburn 

says that existing TVs and cable equip-

ment “will not be able to receive  a   

next-gen signal.” 

“If you are an over-the-air viewer, you 

will either need to purchase a new 

television set or some sort of           

converter, and if you are a pay TV 

viewer you would need to purchase a 

new set-top box,” she said. 

1. It is true that existing set-top boxes 

will not receive Next-Gen TV signals. 

They do not receive today's ATSC 1.0 

signals either. They receive a cable TV 

signal that has been compressed and 

transmitted by the cable company - 

usually over coax. Existing cable boxes 

will continue to work because the    

cable company will continue sending 

Next-Gen channels to customers the 

same way they do now - down         

converted to HD, compressed, and via 

coax. The only reasons for immediate 

replacement of cable boxes, would be 

to offer higher quality content and ad-

ditional features beyond the capability 

of firmware updates. Set-top boxes do 

not last forever, so they eventually 

need to be replaced anyway. The same 

goes for satellite receivers. 

Future set-top boxes or satellite       

receivers could include ATSC 3.0 re-

ception. However, pay TV providers 

want consumers to rely solely on their      

service, so they are unlikely to allow it, 

even though that horse is already out 

of the barn with other streaming      

devices. 

2. Most cable companies provide cable 

boxes, so "you" would not be           

purchasing a new set-top box,           

although cable box or satellite receiver 

rental is part of your expense. 

3. If you are part of the 10% of over the 

air audience (the cable TV industry 

claims 10% in FCC comments), then 

you will eventually need to purchase a 

new TV or converter. However,   

broadcasters have a mandate and   

economic incentives to try to provide 

their main channel via ATSC 1.0 for at 

least 5 years after they begin ATSC 3.0 

broadcasts. The reason that             

subchannels will likely not be included 

is because the FCC has recently sold 

off 16 TV channels to wireless          

providers in a "reverse auction" and 

subsequent "spectrum repack," leaving 

little spectrum available for dual 

broadcasts.  during the Obama          
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 COMMENTS OR GOSSIPS ?? 

             YOU DECIDE  !! 
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 administration, so the FCC and 

broadcasters have to make the best 

of a bad situation. 

Have you noticed that the two FCC 

commissioners who are critical of 

this and other recent FCC actions 

are Democrats who are contorting 

the facts to make it appear that they 

are fighting for consumers? It ap-

pears to me that they are merely 

spokesmen for the pay TV industry 

that is afraid of additional competi-

tion from broadcasters. 

 

Craig Strom •   

 Since when is the broadcast standard of the 

United States a partisan issue? I think if  

Donald Trump or the republicans proposed     

t he Ten Commandments, the democrats 

would vote against it. Mignon Clyburn's 

quote about why she thinks ATSC 3.0   is a 

bad idea, exposes her ignorance on the issue 

and she should be horribly embarrassed of 

herself.   

 

timbalionguy  

Great decision! The requirement to simulcast 

comes as a surprise, though, but not a bad 

surprise. As much as I like 8VSB, this kind 

of a break with the past is necessary to allow 

the use of a fundamentally different data 

transmission standard, one which reflects real 

world experience from the use of both 8VSB 

and ODFM modulations. I honestly have to 

say Rosenworcel and Clyburn have their 

heads in the sand on this one. I bet they still 

use buggy whips, and rotary dial telephones. 

Unlike the previous 'break with tradition' that 

ATSC 1.0 brought us, the flexibility of virtu-

ally all modern TVs easily allows the use of 

an external converter device with no penalty 

in performance, and in many cases,       

something as simple as an ethernet           

connection.  

https://disqus.com/by/disqus_z36wagRF8b/
https://disqus.com/by/timbalionguy/
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 INVOICES FOR CHAPTER MEMBERS 
WILL BE DELIVERED NEXT WEEK, 
SO BE PREPARED WITH YOUR 
TWELVE HUNDRED PENNIES, BUT IF 
YOU HAVE PAPER, IT WILL BE      
BETTER AND  APPRECIATED. !!!!! 

EL PASO, TX       SBE CHAPTER 38           MEETING MINUTE 

 

 

DATE   12/19/2017              LOCATION: RIO CHINA BUFFET 
 
 

 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 12:04 PM, BY ANTONIO CASTRO. 

THERE WERE  15 ATTENDANTS.  

 

REPORT OF THE SECRETARY: MINUTES IN THE  DECEMBER NEWS-

LETTER. ACCEPTED BY  DAVID GRICE, SECONDED MARIO JIMENEZ. 

 

REPORT OF THE TREASURER:  $ 2,757.03 IN THE BANK. ACCEPTED 

BY DAVID HALPERIN, SECONDED BY ALFREDO MARIO JIMENEZ. 

 

REPORT OF THE CERTIFICATION COMMITTEE: NO REPORT . 

 

REPORT OF THE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: NO REPORT. 

 

REPORT OF THE FREQUENCY COORDINATOR COMMITTEE: NO RE-

PORT. 

 

REPORT OF THE SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE:   NO REPORT. 

 

REPORT OF THE WEBSITE COMMITTEE:  2275 HITS LAST TIME, NOW 

2286. ( 11 ).   

 

REPORT OF THE EAS CHAIRMAN:  MONTHLY TEST FOR TX AND NM 

WERE FINE.   

 

REPORT OF THE PROGRAM COMMITTEE: THANKS TO ARCO GROER-

ENBERG, LIVEU.TV FOR HOSTING LUNCH AND PRESENTATION.  

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  NONE. 

 

NEW BUSINESS OR ANY ITEMS FOR THE CHAPTER INTERES:  
NONE.. 

 

NEXT  MEETING  DATE AND LOCATION:  JANUARY  9, 2018, COMO’S 

ITALIAN RESTAURAND AT NOON. 

 

MEETING ADJOURNED: AT 13:10 PM.  

  

Diana de Lara, Senior Vice-president 
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  FOR DECEMBER, THE MEETING AND 
PRESENTATION WAS HELD AT THE 
“RIO CHINA BUFFET”.  
 
ARCO GROENENBERG, DIRECTOR OF 
SALES FOR LiveU, Inc. CAME TO EL 
PASO AND HOSTED THE LUNCH/
PRESENTATION. 
 
WE THANK YOU ARCO !!! 
 
ALSO, WE THANK  OUR NEW MEMBER 
MARVIN LEON GUERRERO FROM 
“SPECTRUM ENTERPRISE” FOR HIS 
INTRODUCTION. 
 
FOR JANUARY, WE DON’T HAVE ANY 
PRESENTER, SO WE ARE GOING TO 
HAVE OUR REGULAR CHAPTER 
MEETING.           PLEASE ATTEND !! 
 
WHEN:  
 
TUESDAY JANUARY 9th, 2018 
 
PLACE:  
 
COMO’S ITALIAN  RESTAURANT. 
 
TIME:  
 
 12:00 PM. 

                PO BOX 1010 

 Phisical address 310 FM 718 

NEWARK,TX 76071 


